
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
November is moving faster than anyone could have expected. Our 
district continues to move very quickly toward realizing the addition of 
two new clubs. I will be finishing my club Visits for November, schedule 
is below. Thanks go out to all the clubs that have been posting on the 
MD19  Facebook page. First District Governor Steve Sweeney has 
been busy doing visits and posting Pictures. We are getting close to 
having most club officers enter the Lions Portal. Great job Lori. With the 
help of Bob Elliott and Margaret Ashley, we now have our theme for the 
district conference 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDARS!! Oct 3rd and 4th 2025. Penticton BC for 
“LIONS ROARING IN THE TWENTIES”, everyone get excited and start 
preparing for the fun and how your club will celebrate.  Thank you to all 
the Lions of our district for making  
your mark.  

 

District Governor Chuck 
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Travel Schedule 

Following is my upcoming schedule, some dates are not confirmed yet. 
 

                                  
November 13 Tonasket, WA…..To Be Rescheduled 
November 20th Moses Lake Lions  & Moses Lake Lioness together 
 
 

DID YOU KNOW  ?    weather forecasting  

Nothing is easier than hanging a pine cone on a string. When it’s open, the 

weather is good; when it closes, bad weather is coming. 

 

 

 

Raking leaves will get you in 
 

Shape for shoveling snow 
 

😊 
 

 

 

 

 

 



Very Important Contact Information for you 

District Governor Chuck Robinson Chuckr49@nwi.net 509-679-4550 

1st Vice Dist Governor Steve Sweeney stevesweeney@shaw.ca 250-767-0082 

Immediate Past Dist Gov Mike Livingstone lionmichaellivingstone@gmail.com 250-809-6027 

Cabinet Secretary PDG Joyce Stevens jstevens98826@gmail.com 509-670-7527 

Bulletin Editor PDG Shelley Costello Shelan1437@aol.com 509-881-5103 

District I website https://www.e-district.org/sites/district_19-i/index.php 
District I Facebook https://www.facebook.com/groups/5745189942250564 
Lions International http://www.lionsclubs.org  630-571-5466 
MD19 Lions Foundation www.lionsleadershipfoundation.org 
Multiple District 19 Office 4141 Maplewood Avenue, Bellingham, WA 98226 

md19lions@lionsmd19.org http://www.lionsmd19.com 
 

Canadian clubs mailing anything to MD19 office, please use the following mailing address: 
Multiple District 19, Lions International, P O Box 16201 

Aldergrove, BC V4W 2V1 

 
 

19 I – 1 ZC Lynda Devenish  lyndadevenish21@gmail.com  
19 I – 2 ZC Ted Tull                          tedtull23@gmail.com  
19 I – 3 ZC Larry Finley lfinley66@hotmail.com 
19 I – 7 ZC Craig Boothe craigb47@hotmail.com 
19 I – 8 Bob Elliott wrjell99@telus.net 
19 I – 9 Shelley Sweeney shelleysweeney@shaw.com 
19 I – 10 Sharon Cain sharoseh43@gmail.com 
19 I – 11 Dawn Brush ballnut66@gmail.com 
19 I – 12 Kim Jensen kim.jensen@live.com 

 
 

ZONES WITHOUT A CURRENT ZONE CHAIR: 

 

 
 
We are asking if someone from the following zones, will accept 
District Governor information by email, and then forward to the clubs 
in your zone.  Thanks Tim for stepping up in ZONE I-2 
 
Zone 4 – Kootenay Slocan, Nelson, North Pend Oreille, Salmo 
Zone 5 – Beaver Valley, Northport, Rossland Golden City, Trail 
Zone 13 – 100 Mile House, 108 Mile Ranch, Forest Grove 94, 
Prince George-Spruce City, Quesnel, Williams Lake 
 
Please notify Editor Shelley Costello, if you will help. Thank you! 

mailto:Chuckr49@nwi.net
mailto:stevesweeney@shaw.ca
mailto:lionmichaellivingstone@gmail.com
mailto:jstevens98826@gmail.com
mailto:Shelan1437@aol.com
https://www.e-district.org/sites/district_19-i/index.php
https://www.facebook.com/groups/5745189942250564
http://www.lionsclubs.org/
http://www.lionsleadershipfoundation.org/
mailto:md19lions@lionsmd19.org
http://www.lionsmd19.com/
mailto:lyndadevenish21@gmail.com
mailto:tedtull23@gmail.com
mailto:lfinley66@hotmail.com
mailto:craigb47@hotmail.com
mailto:wrjell99@telus.net
mailto:shelleysweeney@shaw.com
mailto:sharoseh43@gmail.com
mailto:ballnut66@gmail.com
mailto:kim.jensen@live.com


1st Vice District Governor Steve Sweeney 
 

I am very excited to announce that our First Vice District Governor, 
Steve Sweeney will be visiting our clubs in  

November & December for In-depth discussions and updates. 
This is a great opportunity to connect with the Leadership Team 

and share your club’s progress. 
 
                  The Schedule for these meetings is as follows: 

➢ Kelowna Mission Lions Club:  November 18th  
➢ OK Falls November 25th 
➢ Peachland & Westbank Lions Club:  November 27th 

                    (Hosted in Peachland) 
➢ North Shuswap & Chase Clubs:  November 28th 
➢ Lumby:  December 3rd 
➢ Lake County/Winfield: December 4th 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

         
 
Sincerely, Zone Chair Shelley Sweeney 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



VDG Steve’s Official Vist to 
108 Mile and 100 Mile House 
Clubs 
 
Joint visitation, along with PDG 
Debbie Bostock. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you take pictures while DG 
Chuck is visiting, please send 

PICTURE 
GALLERY 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         
 
 

 
 

 



 
 
          
 
 



 

 

 

The holidays are a time for giving, but for some Lions Clubs, December can also mean a dip in 

membership. As clubs update rosters for the new year, we see a rise in membership drops. Here's 

how to turn that trend around and keep your Lions roaring: 

 

Reconnecting with the Pack: Encourage Membership Chairs to personally reach out to Lions who 

haven't been at recent meetings or events. A friendly invite can reignite their connection to the 

club and its mission. 

Communication is Key: Don't wait until the last minute to collect dues! Early reminders from 

Treasurers can prevent unintentional drops due to missed payments. A friendly call can ensure 

everyone is on the same page. 

The Next Generation of Service: As Leos reach the end of their program, encourage them to 

become Leo-Lions! This smooth transition keeps their passion for service alive and strengthens 

the club. 

Want to Roar More About Retention? 

 

Explore the "Member Satisfaction Guide" for even more tips on keeping your club strong. Our 

dedicated team at [email address removed] is here to answer any questions you may have. 

Together, let's make sure December brings joy, not membership woes! 

 

What If you asked one person to join Lions? 

 

 Find out more 

 

MD19 Global Membership Team / Longview Pioneer Lions LCIF Chair 

Past Council Chair Hal Palmer 

MD19 Lions 2011-2012 

PO Box G      Longview, WA  98632   360.431.2733   lionhal@gmail.com 
 

         Don't Let December Dues Blues Bring You Down! 



 
 
 
 
Dear friends, 
  
The ongoing Canada Post strike is impacting mail delivery across the country, affecting 
individuals, organizations, and businesses alike. As this is a crucial time for giving, we 
hope the strike will be resolved quickly to minimize disruptions, especially to donations 
that help us provide life-changing Dog Guides to Canadians living with disabilities. 
 
We do not recommend mailing donations at this time, as mail delivery has been 
suspended and backlogs are expected once service resumes. Additionally, tax receipts 
cannot be mailed out until the strike has ended. 
 
To ensure your support arrives promptly and you receive your tax receipt without delay, 
we encourage you to donate online at https://www.dogguides.com/donate/online-
donations/. Online giving also allows us to email your tax receipt directly. 
  
If you’re not comfortable donating online or have any questions, please contact our 
reception team at (905) 842-2891, and we’ll be happy to assist you. 
  
Your generosity during this critical time makes a meaningful difference. Thank you for 
your understanding and continued support. 
  
Warm regards, 
  
Bev Crandell 
CEO 
Lions Foundation of Canada Dog Guides  
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To: DG Chuck Robinson and the Global Service Team


KINDNESS MATTERS AWARD


Submitted by Past President Lynda Devenish

Fairmont & District Lions Club


October 18, 2024


Fairmont and District Lions Club received a donation of nine 
acres of land, designated recreational and over the past eight 
years it has become the Lions Wilder Memorial Park, with 
picnic tables, Memorial Garden and trees, volleyball court, 
soccer field, pickle ball courts and now a Lions 
Community Garden.


Last June of 2023, Vice President Joy Smith called a 
meeting of Fairmont residents to see if there was any 
interest for a community garden. Twenty community 
members arrived and offered their support.  Lion Joy 
offered to chair the project and the Lions agreed to 
support the initative. 


The Radium Community Garden members, shared 
their knowledge on the garden they had built.  The 
Lions fundraising through recycling and the Golf 
Challenge would help but more funds would be 
needed.  Lion Joy prepared a costing sheet and 
applied for an available grant and that was accepted 
so plans were underway for a spring 2024 
construction.


Early spring meetings were called with the community, 
laying out the garden plans and looking for donations.  
A culvert was donated as well as lumber and 
gardening tools.  As soon as the frost was gone the 
well was dug, fence posts installed and boxes were 
being built. 


The Fairmont community is to be congratulated 
because they came out in force (about 40) working out 
of the kindness in their hearts, helping out the Lions, 
constructing boxes, walkways, a gazebo and a tool 
shed.  It was very heart warming to see the community 
pulling on the wire for the construction of the deer 
fence.




The garden which is wheelchair accessible with high 
boxes, was completed in fourteen months with all boxes 
planted and producing vegetables and flowers.  There is 
a children’s garden to teach them about growing food. 
The boxes were free this year but will have a fee for next 
spring to offset maintenance expenses.  



On July 22nd, the community was invited to the park for 
a BBQ to celebrate the grand opening of the Lions 
Community Garden and the Lions Pickle Ball Courts 
which was last years project completed this July.  Guest 
of honour, RDEK Director Susan Clovechok said, when 
people see a project completed well and on schedule, 
they know who to award the grants to.  The total cost of 
the garden was $28,000 with $50,000 in-kind.


The garden is presently being put to bed for the winter. 
There is a waiting list for boxes and there are plans for art 
classes for kids making gnomes, fairy houses, bird houses, 
etc. and the Invermere Library’s Story Time in the Park.  
The Lions Community Garden has proved to be a place for 
meeting and socializing as well as growing vegetables and 
flowers.


The Fairmont & District Lions Club, who with the help of 
our forty plus community members, have created a legacy 
Lions Community Garden and would like to apply for the 
Kindness Matters Award.  We have had nothing but 
positive comments from our community regarding the 
Lions Community Garden and the Lions Park in general.
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